UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND

COLLEGE PARK



OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

Alfle IN 1/2

September 25, 1934

Mr. Olin T. Thompson Rural Route Two, Box 88 Chestertown, Maryland

Dear Mr. Thompson:

Your letter of September 19th is received. Also Dr. Cotterman has sent to me copy of his letter of September 11 to you.

There is little I can add to what Dr. Cotterman has already told you. It is unfortunate that the Legislature which passed the law authorizing the partial scholarships for Negro students did not provide special funds to care for them.

I greatly regret that your application to the Law School of the University of Maryland can not be accepted.

Very truly yours

R. A. Pearson, President.

S